Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce
Future Minded Historically Proud

Board of Directors Meeting

November 11, 2015

Directors present:  Sue Hummel, Chris Petersen, Sarah Livermore, Kim Gorka, Lindsay Spitzer, Melanie Pederson, Jim Riley, Renee Brenengen, Tammy Paulus, Sharon Spahr, Richard Tolzman and Mark Hansen.
Directors absent: Aaron Engel and Larry Hoppe.
Members Present:  John Graf (Graf Media), Bill Walz (Galesville Public Library Board) and Amy Brenengen and Paula Gold (Communities Off ‘n Funning).
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order at 7:32 am by President Jim Riley.

Secretary’s Report:  

Tammy P. made a motion to accept the October minutes with one correction. This was seconded by Sue H. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  

The reports for October were distributed and Sharon S. made a motion to accept them. The motion was seconded by Renee B. and the motion was passed. The following bills were presented:
-$36.37 to US Cellular for Chamber cell phone
-$80.00 to Sharon Spahr (answering chamber phone Sept/Oct)
-$214.33 to Hilltopper (Apple Affair refuse)
-$154.45 to Jeff’s Service (U-Haul truck rental for Apple Affair)
-$39.91 to Express Mart (food for Apple Affair)
-$1975.96 to Gordy’s Market (food for Apple Affair) 
Lindsay S. made a motion to approve these invoices for payment. The motion was seconded by Renee B. and it was passed.

Committee Reports: 
Organization & Membership: 
The board suggests that written committee reports be sent to the secretary in advance of the annual meeting so a printed packet can be prepared and disseminated before the meeting. Another suggestion is to have the chamber pay for each member’s meal. This could be another benefit we offer to our members as part of their dues.
According to Renee B., the O&M Committee plans to mail our 2016 membership renewal notices by the end of the year.
Promotion & Tourism: 
     1.   Renee B. handed out an updated report for Apple Affair. Most of the invoices have been paid, however, there is a discrepancy between the receipts Renee has and the recent statement from Gordy’s Market she will be researching. Paula Gold reported 283 bicyclists participated in the Apple Affair Bike Tour in 2015. Communities Off ‘n Funning also shared a few of the testimonials they received (routes were very well marked, appreciated the food stations and enjoyed the pasta dinner at A.A. Arnold House). The board also asked the Promotion and Tourism Committee to look into channeling some of the Apple Affair advertising dollars to promote it in Winona and La Crosse next year.
     2.   Sarah L. brought up the idea of promoting the Holiday Open Houses being held in our area on Saturday Nov 21st by having the chamber purchase a banner newspaper ad and radio spots like we did for the Spring Fling open houses earlier this year. Another idea is for the chamber to help promote Small Business Saturday which is an event held nationwide on the last Saturday of November. It was initiated by American Express. The consensus was we should consider these again for 2016 since there is not enough time to do it this year.
     3.   Sarah L. reported there were 15,173 hits to our Chamber website in October. The top 5 pages were “What’s Up & Coming” home page, Apple Affair, Members, Board Minutes and tied for 5th place--Apple Affair Bike Tour and Apple Affair Poster. Lindsay S. reminded us of our desire to showcase one of our chamber businesses on the website on a regular basis (perhaps monthly). Another suggestion is to post the recent report Aaron Engel compiled about guidelines for advertising signage along Highway 53.
Agri-Business: 
Per Richard T. the Farmers Market video presentation debuted at the annual meeting is now posted on the Chamber website. During the 2015 market, there were 15 vendors who purchased an annual pass, 6 vendors who preferred to pay each Saturday and also our market was extended into October for those vendors who wished to come. There was no fee charged beyond September. For 2016, Richard hopes to highlight and encourage donations to our local food pantry as well as feature events and demonstrations under the slogan “Saturday on the Square” during next year’s Farmers Market.
Economic Revitalization & Development: 
Sharon S. reported that the committee is impatiently waiting for the results of the hotel feasibility study and anticipates there will be a committee meeting by the end of the month.
Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design: 
No report from the committee, but Chris P. suggested the chamber could revisit the idea of having a Downtown Open House like we have in the past. On that same note, Jim R. suggested Founders Day at Old Main should belong to the community. Sue H. suggested pairing chamber events, i.e. Showcase and a Symphony. 
Old Business: 
Sarah L. reminded us November is the first deadline to submit our nominations for inclusion in the National Geographic Geotourism Project website.
 
New Business/Correspondence: 
Becky Johnson has resigned from the Board of Directors as she will not be able to attend our monthly meetings due to her work schedule.

The chamber has received notification about the Gather Everyone Together event being held at the middle school on Thanksgiving Day. In the past, we have donated $150. Sarah L. made a motion to continue this tradition. This was seconded by Sue H. and the motion carried.
Jo Qualman, Manager of the Dollar General store in Galesville has asked for the chamber’s help in establishing a partnership within our community for a Christmas Toy Drive. Lindsay S. will pass this information on to Steve Poss of the Galesville Lions Club. 

The 7 Rivers Alliance has advised the chamber of an upcoming Revitalize Storefronts Conference being held in Cashton on November 19, 2015. Several members showed interest in attending, but it creates an unfortunate conflict for our retail business owners who are already very busy with the holiday. Sarah L. made a motion the chamber pay a $20 registration fee for Melanie Pederson to attend the conference. This was seconded by Chris P. and the motion passed. If Melanie can attend, we look forward to her report about how “8 seconds can change your community!”
Upcoming Events:
Visit www.galesvillewi.com
The meeting was adjourned at 8:36 am.
Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 9, 2015 at 7:30 am at the Library Community Room. 
Submitted by
Sarah Livermore, Secretary
